
Long Beach Community Garden

Emergency Meeting – July 18, 2022

Greg Marcotte
Kathy Johnson
Nancy Bernstein
Carol Meyer
Anita Cordova
Milton Johnson
Sher Meyers
Lonnie Brundage
Dan Freleaux
Alan Coles
Nancy Alperin

Meeting called to order at 6:15pm by President Greg Marcotte.

Carol introduced the subject of the Annual Garden Picnic planned for July 30.  She expressed 
concern because the COVID B4 & 5 strains are escalating, the County of LA has indicated it will 
be reinstituting an indoor mask mandate and she believes the garden picnic would have to 
eliminate the salsa and tomato tasting as well as pot-luck and simply serve prepared store  
food.  

Motion was made by Kathy, seconded by Milt to cancel the 2022 garden picnic.  The vote 
carried unanimously.  Carol will contact a member who donated to the picnic an offer a refund.

Kathy will notify via MailChimp; Greg will notify via Facetime; and Carol will send out by email.

The August Work Party will still be conducted but assignments will be given at the entrance and 
members will need to work alone, with family or by choice.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:27pm.

Recorded by Carol Meyer

Jarvis




